
From: Chambers - Hatcher VP <Chambers.Hatcher.VP@fwc.gov.au>  
Sent: Monday, 6 January 2020 9:35 AM 
To: Kate Thomson <kate.thomson@ablawyers.com.au> 
Cc: AMOD <AMOD@fwc.gov.au> 
Subject: RE: AM2016/3 Proposed Helicopter Aircrew Award 
 
Dear Ms Thomson,  
 
The extension requested is granted to each of the parties.  
 
 
Kind regards, 
 
Ingrid Stear 
Associate to Vice President Hatcher  
 
Fair Work Commission  
Tel: (02) 9308 1812 
Fax: (02) 9380 6990  
chambers.hatcher.vp@fwc.gov.au          
 
Level 10 Tower Terrace 
80 William Street  
East Sydney NSW 2011 
www.fwc.gov.au 
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From: Kate Thomson <Kate.Thomson@Ablawyers.com.au>  
Sent: Monday, 23 December 2019 4:08 PM 
To: Chambers - Hatcher VP <Chambers.Hatcher.VP@fwc.gov.au> 
Subject: RE: AM2016/3 Proposed Helicopter Aircrew Award 
 
Dear Associate 

 

We understand that each of the employer parties have done, or intend to, file their own 

documents in respect of a draft circulated by the AMWU to the parties, indicating which 

of its variations are agreed or opposed.  Accordingly the extension would not prejudice 

the other parties.  We apologise for the confusion in this regard. 

 

If it would assist the Commission we can certainly seek the views of the other parties in 

this regard. 

 

Many thanks 

 

Kind regards 

 

Kate Thomson 
Senior Associate 
Australian Business Lawyers & Advisors  
 
Suite 402, Level 4 
Watt Street Commercial Centre 
45 Watt Street, Newcastle NSW 2300 
Dir: +612 4989 1003 | Fax: +612 9954 5029 | Mob: 0447 189 469  

Tel: +612 9458 7005 | Web: www.ablawyers.com.au |  LinkedIn 
 

 
From: Chambers - Hatcher VP <Chambers.Hatcher.VP@fwc.gov.au>  
Sent: Friday, 20 December 2019 3:52 PM 
To: Kate Thomson <Kate.Thomson@Ablawyers.com.au> 
Subject: RE: AM2016/3 Proposed Helicopter Aircrew Award 
 
Dear Ms Thomson, 
 
The directions envisage that the parties would file a document together setting out the variation to 
the Air Pilots Award 2010 they seek or are prepared to consent to. Accordingly, it is unclear how an 
extension to ABI and the NSWBC alone would practically operate. Could you please advise what the 
position of the AMWU and the other parties is in relation to this? 
 
Kind regards, 
 
May Oboodi 
Associate to Vice President Hatcher  
 
Fair Work Commission  
 
Tel: (02) 9308 1812 
Fax: (02) 9380 6990  
chambers.hatcher.vp@fwc.gov.au          
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Level 10 Tower Terrace 
80 William Street  
East Sydney NSW 2011 
www.fwc.gov.au 
 

 
 
 
 
From: Kate Thomson <Kate.Thomson@Ablawyers.com.au>  
Sent: Friday, 20 December 2019 9:48 AM 
To: Chambers - Hatcher VP <Chambers.Hatcher.VP@fwc.gov.au> 
Subject: AM2016/3 Proposed Helicopter Aircrew Award 
 
Dear Associate 

 

AM2016/3 Proposed Helicopter Aircrew Award 

 

We refer to the above matter in which we act on behalf of ABI and the NSW Business 

Chamber.  We also refer to the directions issued by his Honour dated 22 November 

2019. 

 

Regrettably, we will be unable to comply with direction (4) by the deadline of 5:00pm 

today.  Accordingly, we respectfully seek an extension to 8 January 2019 (due to leave 

commitments). 

 

Please let me know if you require any further information.  We thank the Commission for 

consideration of this request and apologise for any inconvenience caused. 

 

Yours sincerely  

 

Kate Thomson 
Senior Associate 
Australian Business Lawyers & Advisors  

 
Suite 402, Level 4 
Watt Street Commercial Centre 
45 Watt Street, Newcastle NSW 2300 
Dir: +612 4989 1003 | Fax: +612 9954 5029 | Mob: 0447 189 469  

Tel: +612 9458 7005 | Web: www.ablawyers.com.au |  LinkedIn 
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